
 
 
 
QUESTION NO 3 By Councillor Munro for answer by 

the Chair of the Edinburgh 
Integration Joint Board at a meeting 
of the Council on 26 August 2021 

   

Question (1) As it was known as far back as 2009 that Clovenstone, 

Ferrylee, Ford's Road and Jewel House had been deemed 

not fit for purpose by the Care Inspectorate why was the 

£15m set aside for the building of a 60 bed care home cut 

from the budget in February 2021? 

Answer (1)  

Question (2) The deletion of the replacement £15m for a 60 bed care 

home from the Capital budget strategy refers to a 

requirement to develop a business case "to identify a 

partially self-funding model to deliver this new facility, 

requiring a balance of £2 million". Where is this proposal, is 

it still to be actioned and can detail be provided? 

Answer (2)  

   

   

   

   

 
 


